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Eve O'Sullivan

From: historiclandfill applications
Sent: Wednesday 29 November 2023 16:47
To: arlene.mellett@limerick.ie
Subject: H0005-01 St Mary's Park - Historic Landfill Application
Attachments: Letter to Applicant.pdf

Dear Ms Mellett 
 
Please find attached a letter from the EPA for your attention.  Thank you. 
 
Regards 

Historic Landfill Applications 
Circular Economy & Waste Authorisations 
Office of Environmental Sustainability, Wexford 
An Geilleagar Ciorclach & Údaruithe Dramhaíola 
An Oifig um Inbhuanaitheacht Comhshaoil, Loch Garman 
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Electronic copy 
 
Ms. Arlene Mellett, 
Environment and Climate Action, 
Limerick City & County Council. 
 
arlene.mellett@limerick.ie 
 
 
 
29th November 2023       Reg. No. H0005-01 
 
 
Re: St. Mary’s Park Landfill – Application for Certificate of Authorisation 
 
Dear Ms. Mellett, 
 
I refer to the above referenced application for a certificate of authorisation in relation to the above 
referenced landfill and your email correspondence dated 11th September 2023, in which Limerick City 
& County Council confirms that the application for a certificate of authorisation for St. Mary’s Park 

Landfill was submitted in error. 
 
This being the case, it has been determined that St. Mary’s Park Landfill is not defined as a Closed 
Landfill in accordance with the Regulations and consequently, is not required to have a certificate of 
authorisation.  
 
Accordingly, you are advised to withdraw the application Reg. No. H0005-01 by submitting a request 
to the Agency. Please also note you can request a refund of the fee paid in respect of the application 
and that any such request will be considered after the withdrawal of the application has been completed. 
 
A prompt response to this correspondence will be appreciated. The request should be emailed to 
historiclandfillapplications@epa.ie using the file transfer application Microsoft OneDrive and quoting 
the EPA Application Register Number H0005-01. The EPA doesn’t accept files to be transferred using 

any file share application other than MS One Drive. Each file should be in a searchable .pdf format and 
a size not exceeding 10MB. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
____________________ 
Ewa Babiarczyk 
Inspector 
Historic Landfill Applications 
Circular Economy Programme 
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